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Sons of the American Revolution 

Marquis de Lafayette Chapter 
Meeting Minutes 

 

Meeting Date: 8-Aug-2021 

Meeting Location: Place: B.T. Brown Reservoir – 621 South Alexander Creek Road, 

Newnan, Georgia   30263 

 
  Vernon Bassham * Don Bulloch Banks Glover * David Jessel * 

William Lechner * David Ludley* Larry Moore Clark Perrin * 

Wylie Petsch Walter Reed * John Swab  

    

Angie Moore Hiram Tucker Tammy Tucker Jane Perrin 

Brenda Jessel Anna Bulloch Jane Petsch Carole Glover 

Linda Reed Margie Lechner Sarah Swab Ginger Deraney  

• - BOM 

 

1) The meeting was called to order at 2:00 PM by Vice President David Ludley.  The Pledge of 

Allegiance to the Flag recited.  The Pledge of Allegiance to the Sons of the American Revolution 

was recited.  The Invocation was given by David Jessel. 

 

2) President Michael Sanderson could not be present due as his wife was ill and required his 

assistance.   

 

3) David welcomed all to the meeting/picnic.  He asked the members to introduce their respective 

guests. 

 

4) Secretary Report:  Clark Perrin stated the July meeting minutes were completed, reviewed, 
corrected, and distributed.  The meeting minutes were accepted as written. 

 

5) Treasurer Report:  Vernon Bassham indicated that he would submit a written report promptly 

after the meeting.  He did and it reads as follows: “We have currently, on deposit at the Heritage 

Bank, $4839.15.  We have one check outstanding of $909.91 to David Jessel for awards, medals, 

and certificates which were presented this year to date.  This leaves a balance of $3929.19.   

 

As a reminder, our annual membership dues are currently due and payable by three methods.  

Payments are requested to be paid by October 31, 202 

 

1. Send check to Chapter Treasurer as in years past 

2. Pay online with instructions on the GASSAR website 

3. Use bill pay from your checking account” 
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6) There were no other committee reports. 

 

7) Jane Petsch introduced her son, Hiram Tucker, who was both present at the picnic with his wife 

and very eligible to join SAR. 

 

8) New Business:  Walter stated that Wreaths Across America would be starting soon and was 

asking if we were planning to get involved.  David Jessel indicated that we normally participate 

with the DAR.  The basic question is how many wreaths do we, MDL, wish to sponsor?   

 

Angie Moore indicated that she is involved with Sharpsburg’s 100th Anniversary Celebration 

and they are considering a Parade.  If anyone is interested in assisting, her with this contact her 

at apmoore19@gmail.com. 

 

9) The recessional was recited.  David gave the benediction.   The meeting was adjourned 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 
R. Clark Perrin 
Secretary MDL SAR 
 
An audio of the meeting is available on request 
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